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(Mr. Rose, German Democratic Republic)

In this connection, allow me to comment briefly on the role an
international inspectorate could play. The USSR delegation has suggested the
establishment of such an inspectorate for the purpose of verifying that no
weapons are deployed in outer space. The proposed body should, for instance,
have the right to conduct on-site inspections of all objects designed to be
launched into and stationed in outer space. The creation of that inspectorate
would also be of major importance for ascertaining compliance with a future
ASAT accord. In fact, the inspectorate would serve to verify reliably the
non-deployment of whole classes of possible ASAT weapons. With this Soviet
proposal and the French suggestion that an international satellite monitoring
agency be set up, plus Canada's PAXSAT concept, a full-fledged system of
possible verification measures is shaping up. At this stage, it would seem
desirable to probe its potential. Therefore, the Ad hoc Committee should have
a closer look, in the near future, at all the issues related to that matter,
preferably by enlisting the help of experts, who could function as a working
group of the Committee.

In view of the above-mentioned possibilities, an international
inspectorate would be quite capable of verifying the non-stationing of ASAT
weapons in outer space. As for verification in regard to ground- and
air-launched ASAT weapons, it may be a good idea to draw on the experience
gathered also in other disarmament negotiation fora.

There is another aspect of broad importance for the verification of
compliance with multilateral treaties. Their effective operation is in the
interests of every signatory. It is against this background that my
delegation believes it to be necessary to discuss how information on
compliance, obtained by national technical means could be made available to
all States parties, either directly or through a multilateral machinery.

We must seek not only to prohibit arms in outer space, but also to
advance co-operation in peaceful research into and use of outer space. Any
disarmament agreement will have to be a direct contribution to the
strengthening of international collaboration. This very endeavour 1s behind
the proposal the Soviet Union tabled on 10 June 1986 concerning the
establishment of an international outer space agency, which could be placed in
charge, among other things, of monitoring compliance with multilateral
treaties. This idea was pursued further in the Soviet proposal that an
international centre for joint space technology research for developing
countries should be set up with the assistance of the leading space Powers.

There is no denying that an intrinsic interrelationship exists between
the prevention of an arms race in outer space and its peaceful use by all
peoples. We should always think of that in our practical work.

Nobody is overlooking the problems negotiations on the prohibition of
ASAT weapons will be posing. To point them out is a legitimate thing to do.
The time is ripe, however, to proceed to their solution.




